TOWN OF KENSINGTON
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING

KENSINGTON TOWN HALL
95 AMESBURY ROAD
TUESDAY
JUNE 30, 2015
Meeting Minutes-Draft
6:00pm

In Attendance: Peter Merrill, Robert Wadleigh

Peter called the meeting to order at 6:08pm.

Road Budget:
Robert explained that Dave Buxton would like to split up his budget into winter and summer months. He also told Bob that he had

dropped off the plans for Kimball Road to three vendors to bid on. As well as the 3 bid specks for Drinkwater Road Culvert Repair.
All bids will be returned to the town sealed to be opened at a public meeting of the Board of Selectmen. The bids should be addressed
to the Town and state Bid on the outside of the envelope. The Conservation Commission had expressed some concerns about the
Chinese Milk Weed being introduced within the project area on Kimball Road, and Bob and Peter thought that they should be
forwarded to the bidders in case it changes the bid amounts on the job. The Kimball Road bids will be held until the State approves the
Dredge and Fill permit.

Town Offices Connections:

Kathy informed the board that Comcast had come out today and replaced the modem because the internet kept going out, as well as the
email. Once that was replaced the issues were gone. It was suggested by the Tech, that if the problem persisted that it could be the
router. Peter made a motion to spend $145.00 to replace the existing router, Bob seconded, both in favor.

Non Public Session- RSA91A:3.1I(a.ci)

Peter Made a motion to enter a non-public session at 6:20pm, Bob seconded; both in favor.

Employee and reputation matters were discussed. Peter made a motion to leave non-public and seal the minutes permanently at
7:21pm, Bob seconded, both in favor.

Peter made a motion to adjourn at 7:23pm, Bob seconded, both in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathleen T Felch




